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STRONGER TOGETHER 



Dear Friends, 
 
For 40 years, the YMCA has strengthened our community by connecting people to their potential,  
purpose, and each other. But 2020 was a year like no other. We experienced isolation, loss, shutdowns, 
unemployment, supply insecurities, unrest, and more.  
 
The impact of the two mandated shutdowns and the ongoing pandemic were devastating. Our revenue 
was reduced by 40%, and we had no choice but to lay off the majority of our talented staff team to stay 
afloat. Even when we were allowed to open, member visits were down by 50%, and many people placed 
their memberships on hold or cancelled completely.  
 
Nonetheless, as these challenges became reality, our YMCA team charged forward. Our child care and 
school age programs offered loving care throughout the stay-at-home order and beyond serving 114  
children. We launched virtual and socially-distanced group exercise classes, serving 400 participants per 
week to support their physical and mental health. As soon as we could do so safely, swim lessons, swim 
team, flag football, and soccer were all made available to our youth who were in desperate need of  
enrichment activities to grow and thrive. 
 
And we became experts in Zoom, disinfecting processes, and changing on a dime! 
 
In spite of the significant challenge 2020 brought, we also witnessed the tremendous strength of our 
community. So many of our members chose to “stick with us” throughout both shutdowns and limited  
capacity upon reopening. You learned how to navigate our reservation system. You even donned a mask 
to join your favorite class, jump on your preferred machine, pump some iron, and connect with your 
friends. Supporters and donors were with us every step of the way, smashing past contribution records by 
over 25%. Thank you for your generosity from the bottom of our hearts. State and federal agencies, along 
with foundation grants, were also there for the Y to help sustain us so we could continue with our  
mission.  
 
2020-a year we are truly glad to see in the rearview mirror. We know better days are ahead for our  
community and our Y. Thank you for never wavering in your support. 

 

With Warm Regards, 

 

Nick Hansen   Jean MacDonell 
Executive Director  2020 Board Chair 

  

               Stronger through 

                                     Social Responsibility 



The pause of this pandemic has offered many moments of quiet contemplation punctuated by stretches of 
worry and wondering. I’ve found myself doing much mental cleaning and reorganizing, prioritizing. It wasn’t 
long into our isolating where I dug in and determined that I would work hard to come out the other side of 
this better for having experienced it. I knew that Faith and fitness, along with family and friends, would be 
my anchors, my buoys. 
 
My Y has helped me stay true to my plan. I’m not surprised. I would have expected nothing less, actually. 
So many of us have come to rely on our Y to be there for us, and the Y always has. Staff, programming, 
services, support—it’s all there. Always. Season after season, year after year.  
 
I learned this in a very meaningful way when My Y held my hand as I held my son’s hand seven years ago 
when he underwent a risky bone marrow transplant to hopefully halt the devastation that was being 
caused to his neurological system by a rare, genetic and terminal disease. My Y supported me and my  
family in so many ways through those dark months and early years of trying to live with quality.  
 
How fortunate I was to enter those dark days with a fitness habit. How fortunate I was that the seeds of 
and need for fitness were planted well before those days through inspiring and engaging fitness  
instructors and solid Y programming. Always. (And somehow, it seems to just keep getting better!) I was 
able to maintain a sound mind while my world was falling apart in 
part through a sound body. Thank you, Y.  Fitness was such a 
great salve. It still is. 
 
As we keep our eyes on the empty spaces ahead, I am so grateful 
for the beautiful people at My Y for their consistency, for keeping 
me motivated and on track. Their dedication to the membership 
can be felt in every action, in every video and in every new idea 
hatched in this strange new normal. I have no doubt that My Y will 
come out the other side of this better for having experienced it, 
too.  
 
I am certain I speak for so many when I say thank you for all you 
have done and will continue to do for this community. You are  
valued. You are appreciated. You are loved. Thank you. 

 

Linda Peterson 
Y Member since 2002 

                                        Stronger through 

                                                      Healthy Living 



 

                                        Stronger through 

                                                      Youth Development 

Three years, three children, every youth program the YMCA offers, and here we are.  Our family 
has taken part in every aspect of Y programming available from Weefolks, to youth sports and 
Kid Zone, to End Zone and Camp Wannago. These programs have been an integral part of our 
lives over the past years as we have watched our children grow from infants and toddlers into 
school age kids.  The YMCA youth programs have offered a vibrant, enthusiastic, and supportive 
environment for our children to learn and grow.  

 

The staff, teachers and caregivers we have grown to know and enjoy have become family to our 
kids.  With both of us working full time, the YMCA programs are a resource that is invaluable 
and we are grateful for all they offer.  Our children have the opportunity to learn and play in an 
environment that is socially, physically and mentally engaging.  There are more opportunities for 
growth and enrichment than we ever could of expected or hoped for when we made the decision 
to enroll our children years ago.   

 

With all the challenges and changes over the past few years, the youth program staff have been 
available and responsive to our concerns and needs.  We look forward to many more years of 
the activities, care and support we have received so far.   

 

Stacy and Garrett Holl  
Katherine, Theodore, and Maya 



 

   Chairman’s Roundtable 

         Annual Campaign Gifts of $1,000 or more 

29:11 Massage Studio 
Absolute PCA 
John & Cheryl Adams 
Joe & Kathie Allen 
Dan & Sandy Anderson 
Anderson Glass 
Lloyd & Carol Anderson 
Mark & Judy Anderson 
Troy & Liza Anderson 
Maria Annoni 
Anonymous 
John Anthony 
Clara Arlt 
James & Peggy Armstrong 
Kevin & Mary Armstrong 
Jon & Kristine Arntson 
Austin’s-Miller’s Roofing & Siding 
Don & Rhonda Axtell 
Jennifer Barr 
Joe & Margaret Barrick 
David Beach 
Ralph & Joyce Bergman 
David & Georgia Bjerk 
Paige Blackburn 
Rick & Kathleen Blake 
Sholom & Becky Blake 
April Blankenship 
Barry Blitvich 
Jason & Connie Bluntach 
Sheldon & Kris Bolin 
David & Marilyn Braaten 
Steve & Diane Bradt 
David Broberg & Jacquelyn Tofte 
Len & Phyllis Brown 
David & Sue Browne 
Paige Bruyere 
Nene Callahan 
Jack & Brenda Carlson 

   Our 2020 Supporters 

Jeremy & Amber Carlson 
Charles Caron 
Michael Carson 
Helen Casper 
Colleen Chapin 
Aron Childs 
Wade & Layne Chiodo 
Betty Cleveland 
Lucille Cleveland 
Alyson Cole 
Cole Hardware 
William & Melissa Coleman 
Computer Enterprises 
Mark & Ellen Conover 
Deb Crossman 
James & Lindsay Crummey 
Gary & Sally Cummings 
Sally Daigle 
Dairy Queen 
Dalco Duluth 
D’Pointe Designs 
Andrew & Jaci David 
Jim & Amy Davis 
Nate & Mandi Davis 
Melanie DeBay 
Paul & Judy Dick 
Dave & Anne Dimich 
Tom & Judy Dimich 
Dorholt Tile & Home Center 
Marissa Dow 
Cindy Downing 
Randy & Kay Dugas 
Edward Duke 
Eck Designs, Inc. 
Caley & Hilary Emerson 
Tom & Denise Engel 
Angie Erickson 
Ken Ericson 

Katie Erola 
Lynn Ettl 
Steve Ewens & Becky Loomis 
Brenda Fairchild 
Shirley Falardeau 
Steve & Lynn Feyma 
Jim & Louise Koglin Fideldy 
First National Agency 
First National Bank of Coleraine 
Michael Fitzsimons 
Johnnie Forrest 
Ariann Fox 
Joe & Nicole Franzone 
Byron Fraser 
Jeff & Deb Frazier 
Kevin & Terri Friesen 
Harry & Jean Gardner 
Ella Gelting 
Mary Gifford 
Allen & Karen Gilbertson 
George & Lou Ellen Gilbertson 
Harold & Diane Goetzman 
Susan Gordon 
Donald & Phyllis Gornowich 
Grand Dental Center 
Grand Itasca Clinic & Hospital 
Grand Rapids Dental Care 
Grand Rapids Loan Company 
Grand Rapids Veterinary Clinic 
Greater Insurance Service 
Charlotte Grell 
Hannah Greniger 
Luke Greniger 

Amy Griffith 
Duane & Kathy Grundhoefer 
Candy Grunke 
Louis Gueltzow, Jr 
Margie Haanpaa 
Andy & Mary Helen Haarklau 
Dave & Sally Hagman 
Scott & Frieda Hall 
Rose Hansen 
Mary Hanson 
Jeanette Hare 
Jack & Donna Hartung 
Ken & Frances Haubrich 
John & Gina Hawkinson 
Susan Hawkinson 
Leonard Hedman &  
         Carol Rasmussen 
Jo Ann Heikkila 
Donna Heiniemi 
Lisa Hemphill 
Janice Hince 
Garrett & Stacy Holl 
Bill & Renae Hollom 
Hopkins Electric 
Larry & Carrie Hopkins 
Jean Hoshal 
Margaret Hostetler 
David & Marilynn Hrouda 
Harry & Trudy Huffer 
Larke Huntley &  
          Lana Bjorgum 
David Hutchins 
Gretchen Hyink 

CAUSE DRIVEN LEADER: 

Bill & Bev Dallas 

CHANGE MAKERS: 
Keith & Janet Anderson 
Guy & Heidi Clairmont 
Jim & Kathy Hoolihan 
Roger & Susan Hoyum 
Betsy McBride 

MAJOR GIFTS: 
Arrowhead Promotion & Fulfillment 
Jim & Katie Christmas 
Devin & Janet Dahline 
Evans Insurance Agency 
Tim & Patty Flood 
Bob & Evie Fredrickson Memorial 
Great River Energy 
Mark Hawkinson & Carol Anderson 
Jim & Kathy Hohenstein 
Itasca Reliable Insurance Agency 
Jerry Kleven 
Jean MacDonell & Mike LeClair 
Kevin & Cindy McNichols 
Sonja Merrild 
Minnesota Power Foundation 
Norm & Brenda Miranda 
Miskovich Dental Clinic 
Patrick & Joni Namyst 
Ron & Michele Olson 
Paul & Toni Palecek 
Paul Bunyan Communications 
Drew & Tania Prochazka 
Dick & Sue Rohloff 
Bob & Carole Shankland 
Sara Swanson & Brent Lane 
Ben & Kari Weerts 

COMMUNITY BUILDERS: 
American Bank of the North 
Dennis & Betty Anderson 
Phil & Pat Anderson 
The Breakfast Club 
Paul D. Carlson 
City Limits Storage Center 
Grand Rapids State Bank 
Mike & Mary Ives 
Nick and Alli Hansen 
Bob & Patty Holycross 
Lake Country Power/Operation Round Up 
Mike & Elizabeth Miskovich 
North Homes Family & Children Services 
Ed & Mary Pat Zabinski 



Itasca Co Pickleball Association 
Julianne Jacobson 
Dennis Jamtgaard 
Steven Jensen 
Betsy Johnson 
Cavour & Bobbi Johnson 
Jason & Jenni Johnson 
Kurt Johnson 
Linda Johnson 
Mary Johnson 
Scott & Julie Johnson 
Trevor Johnson 
Roy & Beth Joki 
Carol Jordan 
Karen Jurgansen 
Lester & Dianna Kachinske 
Pat & Kristi Kane 
Loretta Kemp 
Kent & Shelly Koerbitz 
Annetta Kokkinen 
Dave & Kathy Kooda 
Karen Kooda 
Larry Korth 
Allen Krook 
Wallace Krook 
L & M Supply 
Brandon & Samantha LaDoux 
Rick & Kim Lahti 
Ron & Deborah L’Amie 
Sara Larsen 
Robert Larson 
Karen Lefebvre 
Lefty’s Tent & Party Rental 
Susan Lehto 
Bethany Lemke 
Mike & Martha Lentz 
Jeff & Sheri LeSarge 
David & Susan Lick 
Doug Lien 
Tom Linser & Ivy Burggraf 
Bob & Mary Litchke 
Doug Lloyd 
Nate & Anna Lloyd 
Steve & Willow Loney 
Jared & Allison Lund 
Larry Lussier 
Kent & Judy MacAlpine 
Loretto MacDonell 
Mathias MacKnight 
Erling & Lorraine Madsen 
Bryan & Theresa Major 
Dan & Shannon Mann 
Abby Margo 
Beth Mattson 
Jon & Noreen Maturi 
Tom & Leanna McBride 
Verl McCarty 
Peter & Charlotte McDermott 
Mike McGinnis & Ann Clark 
Lily McInerney 
Members Cooperative  
          Credit Union 
Loie Meyer 
Mandy Meyer 
Sally Ann Michel &  
          Susan Daniels 
Greg & Candy Miller 
Rachelle Miller 
Russell Miller 
Donald Modrow 

Jenny Silvis 
Robert Sipe 
Julie Skallman 
Linda Skallman 
Darin & Amanda Skaudis 
Diane Skelly 
Josh & Maggie Skelton 
Royal & Carolyn Slack 
Lew & Karen Smiley 
Kirk & Shirley Snell 
Bryon Snowden 
Loren & Joan Solberg 
John Soll 
Clarissa Spicer 
Asa & Suzanne Spicer 
Joe & Carol Spooner 
Aaron Squadroni &  
          Sarah McBroom 
Kate Steffens 
Janet Stejskal 
Lelia Stevens 
Jeanette Stish 
Arthur & Lorraine Stokes 
Sondra Struble 
George & Brenda Stunyo 
Jennifer Svatos 
Rochelle Sweig 
Dennis & Jo Anne Tennison 
Lee & Katie Thies 
Harold & Shirley Thompson 
Tim & Nancy Thomas 
Ernie Tillman 
Jack & Jane Todd 
Town of Arbo 
Joseph Tracy 
Tia Tracy 
William & Mary Troumbly 
Greg Tuttle &  
          Mary Jo Wimmer 
Ron & Angie Ulseth 
Ron & Katy Ulseth 
Ron & Wanda Ulseth 
Rosemary Valtinson 
William & Charlotte Van Slyke 
John Vaudrin 
Paul & Sandy Venne 
Brian & Debbie Vergin 
Mary Vergin 
Cassie Vernig 
Mary Verschay 
Joe & Karen Vickberg 
George Villebro 
Connie Vincent 
Richard & Jane Vincent 
Kagen & Tasha Waage 
Donna Waech 
Shawn & Denise Walker 
Larry Walsh 
John & Jewel Ward 
Kirsten Webb 
Well, PLLC 
Shannon Wellcome 
James Wennen 
Gary & Jill Wheelock 
Carol Wherley 
Mark & Michelle White 
Robert & Ginny Wickman 
David & Louise Wigfield 
Jim & Vickie Willford 
Anita Williams 

Thomas Williams 
Alannah Wilson 
Jim & Rochele Wimmer 
Pat Wischnewski 
Deborah Wood 
Christopher Worth 
Steve & Julie Wright 
Amber York 
Mark & Kim Young 
Doreen Zierer 
Barbara Zimmer 
Ronald & Nancy Zwonitzer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Gifts in Memory of: 

Bill & Bev Baker 
David Claypool 
Larry Cleveland 
Bob & Evie Fredrickson  
Harley Kiger 
John Lyden 
Jane Thames 
Elizabeth White 

Darian Moede 
Bob & Kay Moore 
Jim & Betty Moore 
Jim Moran 
Tim Moratzka 
Andy & Jacy Morgan 
Carol Morrill 
Frank & Shirley Mustar 
Naesa Myers 
Jim & Colleen Nardone 
Dan & Holly Neary 
Joe & Jessica Nelson 
Nelson Wood Shims 
Dale & Susan Nichols 
Eric & Nancy Northard 
Northern Lakes Dental 
Rick & Marie Nosan 
Nuch’s in the Corner 
Richard & Diana Nustad 
Marvin & Diane Nygaard 
Maurice & Marianne Nyhous 
Larry & Marykay O’Brien 
Mya Olin 
Scott & Renee Patrow 
Anna Pautsch 
Elwood & Patricia Pedersen 
Denny & Deb Perreault 
Destiny Perrett 
Rick & Carol Perrott 
Andrea Peterson 
Douglas & JoAnn Peterson 
Judy Peterson 
Pat & Sandy Pollard 
Barb Popkin 
Isaiah Porter 
Midge Priester 
Joni Pritchard 
Paul & Jane Quitney 
Nancy Raabe 
Gene & Pat Radecki 
Roger & Nancy Ralston 
Rapids Process Equipment 
Maylee Raymond 
David & Susan Reiten 
Heather Reitter 
Casey & Georgette Renslow 
Joan Richardson 
Donald & Barbara Ricker 
Bruce Robinson 
Stan & Robyn Roeber 
Amanda Root 
Alice Rosa 
Dale & Peggy Rosier 
Bob & Paula Ross 
Ty Rostvedt 
Chris & Jim Rostvold 
Stan & Nancy Roth 
David & Janice Rourk 
Byron & Luann Rowell 
Denny & Wendy Roy 
Wendell & Diann Rude 
Corey & Danica Salisbury 
Len & Faye Salmela 
Tom & Nancy Saxhaug 
Dawn Schenck 
Don & Laurie Schleicher 
Rob & Cheryl Schrom 
Taylor Shepard 
Charlie & Judy Sherman 
Mary Sigfrinius 



 

                                        Stronger through 

                                                      Community Support 

 

2020 Revenue: 
Contributions     $   142,124 
United Way     $     21,725 
Grants      $   215,071 
Fundraising Events    $     10,823 
Total Public Support    $   389,743 

Membership Dues & Guest Passes  $   927,009 
Childcare     $   612,423 
Classes & Programs    $     64,014 
Rentals & Sales    $     90,414 
USDA Reimbursement (food program)  $     27,288 
Other      $     29,527 
Total Earned Revenues    $1,750,675 

Total Income     $2,140,418 

2020 Expenses: 
Wages & Payroll-Related Expenses  $1,284,832 
Building Expense & Utilities   $   242,671 
Fair Shares (Franchise Fee)   $     18,897 
All Bldg & Program Equipment/Repair  $   113,984 
All Program Supplies    $   166,927 
Promotion/Staff Development/Volunteers $     30,635 
Insurance     $     28,256 
Office, Telephone, Banking   $     31,098 
Membership Scholarships   $     44,409 
Childcare & Program Scholarships  $     39,303 
Specific Grant-Related Expenses  $       1,539 
Total Expenses     $2,002,551 

2020 Net Surplus    $   137,867 

  2020 FINANCIALS 
  2020-2021 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Officers: 

President……...….Jon Maturi 

VP/Treasurer…...Sam Evans 

VP/Secretary..….Angie Erickson 

Past President….Jean MacDonell 

Board Members: 

Jennifer Bevis 

Layne Chiodo 

Melanie DeBay  

Hilary Emerson 

John Forrest  

Bob Holycross 

Betsy Johnson  

Nate Lloyd 

Rachelle Miller 

Elizabeth Miskovich 

Nick Spolarich 

Ron Ulseth 

Toni Youngdahl 



 

The Year of the Pandemic; 2020 

If we would have told you in 2019 what was about to happen, you would have shaken your head in disbelief.  We sit 
here now, and we sometimes still catch ourselves shaking our heads in disbelief. 

Covid-19 became the third leading cause of death last year in the U.S.  Masks became the norm.  No children in the 
schools, no grandparents in the stores.  Holidays became intolerably lonely for many.  Football, soccer, and baseball 
games were cancelled, piano recitals happened at home, theaters sat empty and restaurants became take-out only.  
High-fives were outlawed, handshakes became dangerous, hugs were off-limits and visiting grandparents was put on 
indefinite hold. 

However, something else happened and we need to remind ourselves: 

Imagination was rewarded, creativity was enhanced. Dancing was not outlawed. Music was encouraged, any kind,  
anywhere. Relationships were not cancelled.  Sunshine was still available. Love was not forbidden. Walks were not  
cancelled, doggie kisses were a must, hope was sown, and kindness was everywhere.  Just look at what you saw  
happening in our community! 
 
Someone in need of food? Strangers will leave it on your porch.  Don’t have a mask? Let us make you one.  Kids  
hungry because of missed school lunches? Drive by and we will load you up.  You’re a nurse, or a grocery clerk or a 
police officer?  We’ve got care for your kids.  Need someone to talk to, I’ll post my number so you can call.  Hearts 
showed up in the windows of millions.  Neighbors still talked over fences.  Zooming entered our vocabulary so grandma 
could say goodnight. And the YMCA was here, helping behind the scenes anywhere that we could. 

Our parking lot may have sat empty, but our hearts were in the game.  
We kept our doors open to those children of essential works, every  
day during the stay-at-home order. Children were greeted daily in the 
entryway with smiles behind the masks.  We answered our phones  
directing members to the places they needed and offering hope and  
encouragement where we could.  Some of us started to volunteer outside 
the Y.  Others cleaned our building until it shone for the day we could all 
come back.  We amassed huge amounts of sanitizer to keep ourselves 
safe.  We learned new protocols to keep our guests healthy.  We called 
our members who asked to cancel and spoke with them with understanding and heartache, when jobs were lost. We 
kept in contact with our staff, with our members and with our community striving to be here for those that needed us 
and for when that time came to return.  

To all of our volunteers, members, community folk and staff, we could not be more humbled by the amazing generosity 
of those that “stuck-with-us” through it all.  Here’s to another 40 years of serving our fellow Itasca Residents.  May 
we read through this 20 years hence with awe and pride in ourselves. 
 

Colleen Chapin, Finance Director 

                                        Stronger through 

                                                      Dedicated Staff 

Executive Director 

Nick Hansen 

Associate Executive Director  

Joni Namyst 

Finance Director 

Colleen Chapin 

Childcare Director 

In Transition 

Member Services Director 

Jen Silvis 

Director of Healthy Living 

Kris Bolin 

Youth & Family Director 

Lindsay Crummey 

Aquatics Director 

Beth Mattson 

Maintenance Director 

Troy Anderson 

Itasca County Family YMCA Staff 


